
                                                                                                                                                    

 

 
 

 
REPORT to the MAYOR and MEMBERS of the CITY COUNCIL 

From the CITY MANAGER 
  

 
DATE:   May 24, 2022 
 
SUBJECT:   Resolution Accepting Bid 22-16, Highwood Park Court 

Resurfacing Project and Awarding a Construction 
Contract to Fordyce Construction, Inc. 

 
ISSUING DEPARTMENT:   Public Works 
 
SUMMARY: 

 

Issues: 
Should the City of La Mesa Accept Bid 22-16, Highwood Park Court Resurfacing 
Project and award a construction contract to Fordyce Construction, Inc. for 
$179,140? 

 
Recommendation: 
Adopt the attached resolution Accepting Bid 22-16, Highwood Park Court 
Resurfacing Project and award a construction contract to Fordyce Construction, 
Inc. for $179,140. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
Funds for the project are available in capital improvement project account 
306224GF. In addition, an appropriation of $88,140 ($79,140 additional for the 
complete construction contract and $8,000 for construction contingency) from 
general fund unappropriated reserves to project account 306224GF, is requested 
to fully fund the project. 
 
City’s Strategic Goals:  
 

 Continue to improve high quality municipal services 

 Revitalize neighborhoods and corridors 

 Enhanced recreation and quality of life opportunities 
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Environmental Review:   
The project is Categorical Exempt pursuant to the requirements of the California 
Environmental Quality Act section 15301 (d). 
 

 
BACKGROUND: 
With the anticipated court renovations at Collier Park, Highwood Park was selected as a 
alternate location to provide pickleball and tennis until improvements are completed at 
Collier Park. 
 
The Highwood Park Court Resurfacing Project originally was budgeted for and involved 
renovating three existing courts with new court surfacing. Replacement fencing, striping, 
and netting were added to the scope to provide a more complete renovation.  
 
DISCUSSION: 
On April 27, 2022, a notice inviting bids was advertised and the bid documents were 
downloaded by six prime contractors. The basis of contract award was for the lowest 
bid. On May 17, 2022, one bid was received electronically. The bidder was Fordyce 
Construction, Inc. with a total bid amount of $179,140. The engineer’s estimate for this 
bid was $160,000. 
 
CONCLUSION: 
Staff recommends the City Council adopt the attached resolution accepting Bid No. 22-
16, Highwood Park Court Resurfacing Project and awarding a construction contract to 
Fordyce Construction, Inc. for $179,140. 
 
 
 
Reviewed by:    Respectfully submitted by: 
 
 
____________________   ____________________________ 
Greg Humora    Michael Throne 
City Manager    Director of Public Works/City Engineer 
 
 
 
Attachments: A. Resolution 
 


